
 
 
 
November, 2023 
 
The Lord blessed the four church plants BCPM assisted with over the last two 
months. North Kansas City, MO, Willoughby, OH, Foggia, Italy, and Galway, 
Ireland, all now have a local church. All four of these ministries are actively 
reaching their areas for the cause of Christ. Pray for these new baby churches 
and that the Lord would open doors, protect them from attacks, and help 
them prosper as they advance in their needy areas.    
 
In addition to the church plants, it has been a very busy season of travel. In 
the last six weeks, I have had meetings in North Carolina, Florida, Arizona, 
Texas, and Indiana. I will finish the year with meetings in North Carolina and 
Kansas. BCPM is now working on multiple church plants in the US, Canada, 
and several other countries. I will share those projects in the January update. I 
am thankful for the increase in church planting activity, but please pray for 
safety, wisdom, and good health.  
 
The Lord has been so good to the ministry of BCPM. It is a blessing to see new 
churches planted and grow to reach other areas with more churches. I am 
thankful for churches like yours that support the effort of helping churches 
reproduce churches. May God bless you as you further the cause of Christ. 
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